Notes for Evington Ward Community Meeting 6pm Monday 15th December 2014

Housing Feedback from the Evington Ward Patch Walk along Ethel Road, Monday 6 October 2014

1) A potential scheme was identified to erect reflective signs for each of the blocks on Ethel Road and Harwin Road, to be visible on the side /front of the blocks – clearly visible to traffic, emergency vehicles etc. Additionally an internal sign for each block indicating which floor each flat number is located.

We now have a cost for the supply of 25 signs (some external, others internal). Whilst the Environmental and Communal Areas Budget for 2015-16 is already allocated to phase 4 of the Ethel Road flats courtyard improvements, we hope to utilise another budget in the financial year commencing in April 2014.

2) A potential scheme was identified to plant spring bulbs along the green/verges.

The Parks department cannot provide a cost for this proposal until June 2015. It is too late to place it on our programme for 2015-16, however we may consider adding it the following year, unless funding can be found elsewhere sooner.

- 3) Block 696-718 Ethel Road issues:
 - Minor repair was reported to remove an oil stain from beneath front and rear security door possibly leaked from the hinges?

- Remove weeds from front and in courtyard passed to our estate wardens to remove
- 4) Parking Issues along Cordery Road were mentioned, with regard to the proposed Highways Parking Scheme

Estate Management Officer Anne Harris has liaised with Councillors and the Highways department with regard to Highways' proposed Parking scheme.

We are always pleased to hear from any of our tenants as to environmental & communal improvements they wish to be considered out of the Housing Revenue Account budget allocated locally every year.

We have plenty of suggested schemes up our sleeves ready to put forward just in case other funds become available. However other priority scheme ideas are always welcome.

May we wish you all that you wish for yourselves, friends, family, colleagues and neighbours in this 2014 festive period and beyond. May 2015 be prosperous for you all. Stay safe and enjoy.

Kindest regards & Wishes

- Chrissie Field LCC Housing Area Manager Humberstone & Rowlatts Hill Districts
- Andy East LCC Housing Team Leader Rowlatts Hill Districts
- All local LCC Housing staff @